
 

From Myself and the team we hope this letter finds you well and we would like to wish you all a happy 
new year! Below is a list of some of the crimes reported for the month of December along with further 
information on relevant crime prevention, In December we had our Drop in service at Longheath Gar-
dens community center, along with our street briefing on Orchard way and on Gladeside. 
 

CRIMES REPORTED 

Below is some of the crimes that have been reported for December 
2023. 
STOCKBURY ROAD 04/12/2023 RESIDENTIAL BURGLARY 
Victim returned home to find door unsecure, door looked to be 
forced open with a chisel, no suspects identified but item of cloth-
ing left behind at the scene. 
SPRING LANE 04/12/2023 ATTEMPTED ROBBERY 
Victim left the bus and was approached by 2 youths asking what 
phone he had, they proceeded to attack the victim before a mem-
ber of the public intervened and scared them off before they could 
commit the robbery. 
WATLINGS CLOSE 08/12/2023 VEHICLE INTERFERENCE 
Suspects unlocked victims vehicle and then walked off where sus-
pect had another vehicle waiting for them, vehicle wasn't stolen 
and no suspect identified. 
SHIRLEY ROAD 05/12/2023 THEFT OF MOTOR VEHICLE 
Victim left vehicle unattended with the keys in whilst  going inside a 
shop, Vehicle was stolen and no suspects identified. 
WOODMERE AVENUE 12/12/2023 THEFT OF MOTOR VEHICLE  
Victims vehicle was stolen from their drive, no suspect identified. 
LONGHEATH GARDENS 12/12/2023 THEFT FROM MOTOR VEHICLE 
Victim had number plates stolen from vehicle that was stored in a 
nearby carpark, no suspect identified. 
 
 

DDD 

 

                    Priorities  
 
 Increased patrols along 

Wickham Road in rela-
tion to reports of theft 
from retail outlets. 

 Weapon sweeps around 
Shoreham close and Are-
na tram stop 

 Increased patrols around 
Stroud green way due to 
reports of possible drug 
dealing. 

Advice 
We are still seeing a  large amount of theft from motor vehicles, these 
are mainly people trying to steal number plates or the vehicles them-
selves, please consider using steering wheel locks and never leave your 
vehicle unlocked and unattended even for a few minutes. 
With a large amount of phone robberies consider obtaining your IMEI 
number which can be obtained from your network provider, this will 
help us to locate and identify your phone should it be needed. 

Contact Details 

Telephone 101 

Email - SNmailbox-ShirleyNorthSNT@met.police.uk 

You can now follow us on NextDoor.co.uk 

 

If you would like to receive the 

monthly update and get the latest 

statistics and information in please 

email the team and ask to be on 

our mailing list . 

 

  EVENTS AND OTHER NEWS 

 

 MEET AND GREET, LONGHEATH 

GARDENS COMMUNITY CEN-

TRE, 1100-1200, 10/02/2024 

 

 STREET BRIEFING, ASHBURTON 

PLAYING FIELDS, 1600-1700, 

16/02/2024 

 

 STREET BRIEFING, ORCHARD 

RISE, 1600-1700, 22/02/2024 


